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CLARIFICATION ANNOUNCEMENT IN RESPECT OF
AN ONLINE MEDIA ARTICLE

This announcement is made by GCL Technology Holdings Limited (the “Company”, together
with its subsidiaries, the “Group”) to clarify an online media article published on 1 September
2025, entitled “China’s GCL expects more information soon on polysilicon restructuring”.

The Company would like to clarify that the statement made by Mr. Yeung Man Chung, Charles,
an executive director of the Company (“Mr. Yeung”), during a routine investor update call on
31 August 2025 to discuss the Group’s 2025 interim results and the recent market outlook, that
“the Group would likely make a profit in August and September 2025”. The statement was made
when Mr. Yeung commented on the rising trend in the price of polysilicon observed by the
market, and if that continued, the Company would likely to make a profit in August and
September 2025. Mr. Yeung and the Investors Relationship team members of the Company who
attended the call only referred to operating figures and numbers that had been disclosed on the
Company’s announcement of the interim results for the six months ended 30 June 2025 dated
29 August 2025.

The Company would like to clarify that the above statement regarding the profit of the Group
was not made by reference to any revenue or profit forecast of the Company for the 2025
financial year. Shareholders of the Company and potential investors are reminded not to treat
such statement as a profit forecast.

Shareholders of the Company and potential investors are advised to exercise caution when
dealing in the shares of the Company.
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